Minutes from USCC meeting on 10-16-2023
[bookmark: _GoBack]Board members present: Jan Martin, Mark Regan, Barb Sullan, Victor Gerdin, Bob Helm
Minutes from last meeting approved. Bob Helm first, Jan Martin second.
Water committee: Next water meeting in a week. Art will report after that.
Treasurer: Mark Regan. Ending balance $38,525. We need to write a donation letter. Jan offered to write it after Thanksgiving. Bulk of funds received has gone toward fire mitigation. $20,000 per year has been the most recent figure going toward that effort. Website, webmaster, and insurance is around $700/yr.
Proposed County Code Updates. Some of the proposals are state mandates. One such mandate is that all new constructions needs to be able to be supported by electric only. Question raised was related to Holy Cross Energy being able to support all of the electric needs.
Size of homes to be built:
Snowmass (Upper) 15,000 sq. ft.
Emma 8250 Sq. ft.     9250 cap.
Capitol Creek 5750 Sq. Ft.    9250 cap.
Watson Divide Road: Lisanne, Victor, and Jan met with Pitkin County Roads and Bridges (R and B). It was a cooperative meeting. Andrew, from R and B describing a shortfall of money to maintain roads and bridges as they are now. A possible ballot issue was discussed but the current mindset with R and B is not to do anything at the present time. The USCC committee present at the meeting made the point that status quo is not acceptable and that it is a matter of time before someone gets hurt. We discussed providing funds for an engineering study but R and B don’t want to be forced to do something. USCC committee is going to go back in the Spring to talk to R and B again.
USCC board will meet again in May 2024
Moved to adjourn: Mark first, Jan second.

